
NOTICE OF 2024 PRESIDENTIAL NOMINATION 
PRIMARY ELECTION 

To the Electors of the County of Traverse: 

Notice is Hereby Given,   a Presidential Nomination Primary (PNP) will be held in 
Traverse County, on Tuesday, March 5, 2024.  The purpose of the Presidential 
Nomination Primary is for voters in the State of Minnesota who identify with a major 
political party to vote for a presidential candidate who they wish for their party to 
nominate on the November state general election ballot. 

 
POLLING PLACES 

 
City of Browns Valley – Browns Valley Library            
City of Tintah/Tintah Township – Tintah Fire Hall 
City of Wheaton, Precincts 1 & 2 – Wheaton Library 
Absentee Voting Location – Traverse County Auditor’s Office      
 
All other townships & cities in Traverse County conduct mail balloting.  If you live in a 
mail ballot precinct, and have not received a ballot or are registered to vote contact the 
Traverse County Auditor’s office for assistance to obtain an absentee ballot. 
 
Please note the polls will be open for voting from the hour of seven (7) o’clock a.m. and 
will remain open for voting until the hour of eight (8) o’clock p.m. on election-day.  The 
Traverse County Auditor’s office will be open additional hours the Saturday before the 
Presidential Nomination Primary (March 2nd) for absentee voting from nine (9) o’clock 
a.m. until three (3) o’clock p.m. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding the upcoming Presidential Nomination Primary 
(absentee voting information, polling place location, hours for voting, etc.) please feel 
free to contact the Traverse County Auditor’s office at (320) 422-7740. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


